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also times when members of the community may have some things to say that are difficult for 
the administration to hear; and we have experienced those moments on this committee as well.  
IPPC functions best when we all come to this shared work as learners open to what the world of 
our colleagues has to teach us. 
 
President Glotzbach echoed these remarks and encouraged all new members to fully participate. 
Some committee members are elected, while others serve by way of their particular role on 
campus.  It is important to include a variety of voices and perspectives.  The committee includes 
representation from the IPPC subcommittees, as well as the Student Government Association 
(SGA), and the FEC. 
 

a) What is Your Role on this Committee? 
President Glotzbach discussed the role of the IPPC in planning and policy-making.  The IPPC 
advises the President on a broad range of significant issues facing the College.  In so doing, it 
serves as the central deliberative body for all-College governance.  Although the IPPC may 
advise the President on a range of policy and planning items, its primary responsibility in those 
areas is to consider a shared governance perspective on budget and financial planning (including 
major capital projects), benefits, environmental issues, admissions and financial aid, student 
affairs, and advancement. 
 
The power of the committee is its representation from across campus, and the work 
accomplished is significant and important.  The President asked that members bring their best 
thoughts forward and encouraged all to do so. 
 

b) Goals, Ground Rules, Confidentiality 
President Glotzbach discussed the level of accountability that IPPC members have to various 
constituencies, and the degree to which IPPC members directly represent the groups from which 
they were elected or appointed to IPPC.  
 
The agenda of the Committee is set by the President and the Vice Chair.  The agenda will 
normally include reports and updates, SGA issues and concerns, and ongoing and new business. 
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VP Woodfork referenced the Policy on College Policies.  He encouraged new members to 
review this important document that maps out the process to create and amend College Policies, 
and notes the formation of working groups to consider policies and changes. 
 

c) Comments from President-Elect Marc Connor 
President-Elect Marc Conner began by stating how grateful he was for being invited to join this 
Extended IPPC Meeting and noted his excitement to shortlyo  
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students are receiving College updates and allow a space to answer any questions or concerns 
from students, as they continue 
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to minimize and address the varying levels of disruptions and difficulties the temporary changes 
will cause.  
 
VP Ng explained that some union employees began furloughs May 4, but for other employee 
groups, the earliest that employees will be furloughed will be May 18.  The College is committed 
to providing at least one week’s notice so those being furloughed on May 18 would be notified 
by May 11.  The administration and Human Resources are continuing to engage with supervisors 
to understand the work in their units that needs to occur over the summer and to develop 
different furlough strategies that includes regular unemployment or a “Work-Share” program.  
Human Resources will be prepared assist individual employees being furloughed on the steps 
needed to navigate unemployment. 
 
VP Ng reminded everyone that unemployment eligibility determinations are made by the State. 
Both exempt and non-exempt employees under an approved Work
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Dear Orr presented data regarding the College’s student/faculty ratio that he had previously 
presented to IPPC’s Budget and Finance Subcommittee.  He reminded IPPC that during an IPPC 
retreat last year, the student/faculty ratio had been identified as a key budget driver, and the 
realizations was expressed that we need to consider the ratio in light of the college’s longer-term 
budget deficits.  There are a variety of different ways to measure and calculate student/faculty 
ratios, but the most widely adopted standard is the Integrated Postsecondary Education Data 
System (IPEDS) methodology.  The ratio is a useful measure for tracking resource allocations 
over time, and is used in higher education rankings as a measure of quality – although, there are 
challenges with using this ratio for comparative benchmarking, because institutions self-report 
their student/faculty ratio to IPEDS, and they vary in whether or not they include students 
studying off-campus in the fall.  Skidmore does not include these students, while some other 
institutions do.  In addition, the formula for counting part-time faculty does not account for 
different teaching loads. Our strength in the creative arts (music, theater, studio art) also affects 
our ratio as these curriculums require small class sizes.   
 
Dean Orr presented historic and current data regarding Skidmore’s student/faculty ratio using 
IPEDS methodology.  The ratio is calculated using the total number of full time equivalent (FTE) 
students divided by the total FTE instructional staff.  Student FTE data is gathered from the fall 
enrollment survey and includes all full-time students and one-third of the number of part-time 
students.  FTE instructional staff data is calculated using the number of full-time faculty plus 
one-third of the part-time faculty (including staff teaching credit-bearing courses).  
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10% reduction, the deficits would be reduced to a range of $500,000 to $3 million which are 
more manageable as we get close to developing the budget.  
 
IPPC asked whether an early retirement option might be considered as a cost savings measure.  
VP Ng stated that it is an expense, but it can be considered a below-the-line expense and is 
recorded when the early retirement agreement is signed.  IPPC members asked for clarification 
around future possible changes to retirement contributions.
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means for the working environment in our various buildings, how dining service can provide 
food service, and so on.  
 
There are a range of issues for the Academic Planning working group to consider, including 
whether we could open with a reduced number of students on campus, if alternative calendar 
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well as the Faculty Executive Committee (FEC), 




